## Diocese of Prince Albert OFFICE OF THE BISHOP



## Diocèse de Prince Albert BUREAU DE L'EVEQUE

April 18, 2017

Dear brother priests,

Greetings to you on this beautiful and blessed Tuesday on the Octave of Easter!

It is with great joy and gratitude to the Lord that I share special news with you today.

As you may know, Fr. Javier De Los Angeles Cortazar's trial began yesterday at the Court of Queen's Bench in Meadow Lake and was to have run all week. Today, we have received word that his case **has been dismissed**. Therefore, as soon as matters are finalized, Fr. Javier will resume ministry.

Thank you for your prayers and support during this difficult time. May we give thanks to the Lord for he is good!

Sincerely yours in Christ,

+ Albert Thévenot, M. Afr. Bishop of Prince Albert

AT/kc

www.padiocese.ca